

OFFICERS

President

Jay Lewitt

Director, Division 5

Vice President **Leonard E. Polan** Director, Division 4

Secretary
Lee Renger
Director, Division 3

Treasurer
Lynda Lo-Hill
Director, Division 2

Charles P. Caspary
Director, Division 1

David W. Pedersen, P. E.General Manager

W. Keith Lemieux Counsel

HEADQUARTERS 4232 Las Virgenes Road Calabasas, CA 91302 (818) 251-2100 Fax (818) 251-2109

WESTLAKE FILTRATION PLANT (818) 251-2370 Fax (818) 251-2379

TAPIA WATER
RECLAMATION FACILITY
(818) 251-2300
Fax (818) 251-2309

RANCHO LAS VIRGENES COMPOSTING FACILITY (818) 251-2340 Fax (818) 251-2349

www. LVMWD.com

MEMBER AGENCY OF THE METROPOLITAN WATER DISTRICT OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA

> **Glen D. Peterson** MWD Representative

March 22, 2022

The Honorable Richard Bloom Assemblymember, District 50 P.O. Box 942849 Sacramento, CA 94249-0050

Local Water Supply Challenges due to Statewide Drought Emergency

Dear Assemblymember Bloom:

I am writing to alert you of the on-going water supply challenges faced by Las Virgenes Municipal Water District (District) due to the statewide drought emergency. Despite record-setting rain and snowfall in December 2021, California has experienced the driest January and February in its history. While the District is using every tool available to provide reliable service to the region's customers, we remain concerned about the significant impacts that are anticipated if the drought conditions persist through the end of 2022.

The District provides water service to more than 75,000 residents of Agoura Hills, Calabasas, Hidden Hills, Westlake Village and unincorporated areas of western Los Angeles County. On November 2, 2021, the District's Board of Directors declared a local state of emergency due to drought and escalated its Water Shortage Contingency Plan from Stage 2 to Stage 3, requiring that customers reduce their outdoor water usage by 25 percent.

Due to the lack of local supplies suitable to meet potable water demands, the District is currently 100 percent reliant on imported water supplies purchased from the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California (MWD). Further, the District is located in the "State Water Project (SWP) dependent area" of MWD's service territory, meaning that it is almost exclusively reliant on limited supplies from the SWP. In December 2021, the California Department of Water Resources announced an unprecedented zero percent initial allocation for the SWP. Although the initial allocation was increased to 15 percent in late January, the allocation was reduced to 5% on March 18th. The outlook for water deliveries from the SWP remains grim and could necessitate significant additional measures to reduce customers' water usage, including but not limited to the installation of flow restriction devices for customers that continuously exceed their water budgets.

For the coming months, we plan to maintain focus on conserving limited water supplies to stretch them further. While the District does not have a specific request at this time, we wanted to be sure you were aware of the on-going water supply challenges. Thank you for your time and attention to this urgent issue.

Sincerely, Paul h. Pullum

David W. Pedersen, P.E.



OFFICERS

President

Jay Lewitt

Director, Division 5

Vice President Leonard E. Polan Director, Division 4

Secretary
Lee Renger
Director, Division 3

Treasurer
Lynda Lo-Hill
Director, Division 2

Charles P. Caspary
Director, Division

David W. Pedersen, P. E. General Manager

> W. Keith Lemieux Counsel

HEADQUARTERS 4232 Las Virgenes Road Calabasas, CA 91302 (818) 251-2100 Fax (818) 251-2109

WESTLAKE FILTRATION PLANT (818) 251-2370 Fax (818) 251-2379

TAPIA WATER
RECLAMATION FACILITY
(818) 251-2300
Fax (818) 251-2309

RANCHO LAS VIRGENES COMPOSTING FACILITY (818) 251-2340 Fax (818) 251-2349

www.LVMWD.com

MEMBER AGENCY OF THE
METROPOLITAN WATER
DISTRICT
OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA

Glen D. Peterson MWD Representative March 22, 2022

The Honorable Jesse Gabriel Assemblymember, District 45 P.O. Box 942849 Sacramento, CA 94249-0045

Local Water Supply Challenges due to Statewide Drought Emergency

Dear Assemblymember Gabriel:

I am writing to alert you of the on-going water supply challenges faced by Las Virgenes Municipal Water District (District) due to the statewide drought emergency. Despite record-setting rain and snowfall in December 2021, California has experienced the driest January and February in its history. While the District is using every tool available to provide reliable service to the region's customers, we remain concerned about the significant impacts that are anticipated if the drought conditions persist through the end of 2022.

The District provides water service to more than 75,000 residents of Agoura Hills, Calabasas, Hidden Hills, Westlake Village and unincorporated areas of western Los Angeles County. On November 2, 2021, the District's Board of Directors declared a local state of emergency due to drought and escalated its Water Shortage Contingency Plan from Stage 2 to Stage 3, requiring that customers reduce their outdoor water usage by 25 percent.

Due to the lack of local supplies suitable to meet potable water demands, the District is currently 100 percent reliant on imported water supplies purchased from the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California (MWD). Further, the District is located in the "State Water Project (SWP) dependent area" of MWD's service territory, meaning that it is almost exclusively reliant on limited supplies from the SWP. In December 2021, the California Department of Water Resources announced an unprecedented zero percent initial allocation for the SWP. Although the initial allocation was increased to 15 percent in late January, the allocation was reduced to 5% on March 18th. The outlook for water deliveries from the SWP remains grim and could necessitate significant additional measures to reduce customers' water usage, including but not limited to the installation of flow restriction devices for customers that continuously exceed their water budgets.

For the coming months, we plan to maintain focus on conserving limited water supplies to stretch them further. While the District does not have a specific request at this time, we wanted to be sure you were aware of the on-going water supply challenges. Thank you for your time and attention to this urgent issue.

Sincerely.

David W. Pedersen, P.E.



OFFICERS

President

Jay Lewitt

Director, Division 5

Vice President **Leonard E. Polan** Director, Division 4

Secretary
Lee Renger
Director, Division 3

Treasurer
Lynda Lo-Hill
Director, Division 2

Charles P. Caspary
Director, Division 1

David W. Pedersen, P. E.General Manager

W. Keith Lemieux
Counsel

HEADQUARTERS 4232 Las Virgenes Road Calabasas, CA 91302 (818) 251-2100 Fax (818) 251-2109

WESTLAKE FILTRATION PLANT (818) 251-2370 Fax (818) 251-2379

TAPIA WATER
RECLAMATION FACILITY
(818) 251-2300
Fax (818) 251-2309

RANCHO LAS VIRGENES COMPOSTING FACILITY (818) 251-2340 Fax (818) 251-2349

www.LVMWD.com

MEMBER AGENCY OF THE METROPOLITAN WATER DISTRICT OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA

> **Glen D. Peterson** MWD Representative

March 23, 2022

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein, Senator United States Senate 331 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Local Water Supply Challenges due to Statewide Drought Emergency

Dear Senator Feinstein:

I am writing to alert you of the on-going water supply challenges faced by Las Virgenes Municipal Water District (District) due to the statewide drought emergency. Despite record-setting rain and snowfall in December 2021, California has experienced the driest January and February in its history. While the District is using every tool available to provide reliable service to the region's customers, we remain concerned about the significant impacts that are anticipated if the drought conditions persist through the end of 2022.

The District provides water service to more than 75,000 residents of Agoura Hills, Calabasas, Hidden Hills, Westlake Village and unincorporated areas of western Los Angeles County. On November 2, 2021, the District's Board of Directors declared a local state of emergency due to drought and escalated its Water Shortage Contingency Plan from Stage 2 to Stage 3, requiring that customers reduce their outdoor water usage by 25 percent.

Due to the lack of local supplies suitable to meet potable water demands, the District is currently 100 percent reliant on imported water supplies purchased from the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California (MWD). Further, the District is located in the "State Water Project (SWP) dependent area" of MWD's service territory, meaning that it is almost exclusively reliant on limited supplies from the SWP. In December 2021, the California Department of Water Resources announced an unprecedented zero percent initial allocation for the SWP. Although the initial allocation was increased to 15 percent in late January, the allocation was reduced to five percent on March 18th. The outlook for water deliveries from the SWP remains grim and could necessitate significant additional measures to reduce customers' water usage.

For the coming months, we plan to maintain the focus on conserving limited water supplies to stretch them further. In addition, we are prioritizing completion of the environmental documentation for the Pure Water Project Las Virgenes-Triunfo (PWP) in collaboration with our partner agency, Triunfo Water and Sanitation District. Once completed, the PWP will provide a local, drought-resilient water supply to meet up to 15 percent of the region's demands.

While the District does not have a specific request at this time, we wanted to be sure you were aware of the on-going water supply challenges. Thank you for your time and attention to this urgent issue.

Sincerely,

David W. Pedersen, P.E.



OFFICERS

President

Jay Lewitt

Director, Division 5

Vice President **Leonard E. Polan** Director, Division 4

Secretary
Lee Renger
Director, Division 3

Treasurer
Lynda Lo-Hill
Director, Division 2

Charles P. Caspary
Director, Division 1

David W. Pedersen, P. E. General Manager

W. Keith Lemieux Counsel

HEADQUARTERS 4232 Las Virgenes Road Calabasas, CA 91302 (818) 251-2100 Fax (818) 251-2109

WESTLAKE FILTRATION PLANT (818) 251-2370 Fax (818) 251-2379

TAPIA WATER
RECLAMATION FACILITY
(818) 251-2300
Fax (818) 251-2309

RANCHO LAS VIRGENES COMPOSTING FACILITY (818) 251-2340 Fax (818) 251-2349

www.LVMWD.com

MEMBER AGENCY OF THE METROPOLITAN WATER DISTRICT OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA

> **Glen D. Peterson** MWD Representative

March 23, 2022

The Honorable Alex Padilla, Senator United States Senate 112 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Local Water Supply Challenges due to Statewide Drought Emergency

Dear Senator Padilla:

I am writing to alert you of the on-going water supply challenges faced by Las Virgenes Municipal Water District (District) due to the statewide drought emergency. Despite record-setting rain and snowfall in December 2021, California has experienced the driest January and February in its history. While the District is using every tool available to provide reliable service to the region's customers, we remain concerned about the significant impacts that are anticipated if the drought conditions persist through the end of 2022.

The District provides water service to more than 75,000 residents of Agoura Hills, Calabasas, Hidden Hills, Westlake Village and unincorporated areas of western Los Angeles County. On November 2, 2021, the District's Board of Directors declared a local state of emergency due to drought and escalated its Water Shortage Contingency Plan from Stage 2 to Stage 3, requiring that customers reduce their outdoor water usage by 25 percent.

Due to the lack of local supplies suitable to meet potable water demands, the District is currently 100 percent reliant on imported water supplies purchased from the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California (MWD). Further, the District is located in the "State Water Project (SWP) dependent area" of MWD's service territory, meaning that it is almost exclusively reliant on limited supplies from the SWP. In December 2021, the California Department of Water Resources announced an unprecedented zero percent initial allocation for the SWP. Although the initial allocation was increased to 15 percent in late January, the allocation was reduced to five percent on March 18th. The outlook for water deliveries from the SWP remains grim and could necessitate significant additional measures to reduce customers' water usage.

For the coming months, we plan to maintain the focus on conserving limited water supplies to stretch them further. In addition, we are prioritizing completion of the environmental documentation for the Pure Water Project Las Virgenes-Triunfo (PWP) in collaboration with our partner agency, Triunfo Water and Sanitation District. Once completed, the PWP will provide a local, drought-resilient water supply to meet up to 15 percent of the region's demands.

While the District does not have a specific request at this time, we wanted to be sure you were aware of the on-going water supply challenges. Thank you for your time and attention to this urgent issue.

Sincerely,

David W. Pedersen, P.E.



OFFICERS

President

Jay Lewitt

Director, Division 5

Vice President Leonard E. Polan Director, Division 4

Secretary
Lee Renger
Director, Division 3

Treasurer
Lynda Lo-Hill
Director, Division 2

Charles P. Caspary
Director, Division

David W. Pedersen, P. E. General Manager

W. Keith Lemieux Counsel

HEADQUARTERS 4232 Las Virgenes Road Calabasas, CA 91302 (818) 251-2100 Fax (818) 251-2109

WESTLAKE FILTRATION PLANT (818) 251-2370 Fax (818) 251-2379

TAPIA WATER
RECLAMATION FACILITY
(818) 251-2300
Fax (818) 251-2309

RANCHO LAS VIRGENES COMPOSTING FACILITY (818) 251-2340 Fax (818) 251-2349

www.LVMWD.com

MEMBER AGENCY OF THE
METROPOLITAN WATER
DISTRICT
OF SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA

Glen D. Peterson MWD Representative March 22, 2022

The Honorable Henry Stern Senator, District 27 1021 O Street, Suite 7710 Sacramento, CA 95814

Local Water Supply Challenges due to Statewide Drought Emergency

Dear Senator Stern:

I am writing to alert you of the on-going water supply challenges faced by Las Virgenes Municipal Water District (District) due to the statewide drought emergency. Despite record-setting rain and snowfall in December 2021, California has experienced the driest January and February in its history. While the District is using every tool available to provide reliable service to the region's customers, we remain concerned about the significant impacts that are anticipated if the drought conditions persist through the end of 2022.

The District provides water service to more than 75,000 residents of Agoura Hills, Calabasas, Hidden Hills, Westlake Village and unincorporated areas of western Los Angeles County. On November 2, 2021, the District's Board of Directors declared a local state of emergency due to drought and escalated its Water Shortage Contingency Plan from Stage 2 to Stage 3, requiring that customers reduce their outdoor water usage by 25 percent.

Due to the lack of local supplies suitable to meet potable water demands, the District is currently 100 percent reliant on imported water supplies purchased from the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California (MWD). Further, the District is located in the "State Water Project (SWP) dependent area" of MWD's service territory, meaning that it is almost exclusively reliant on limited supplies from the SWP. In December 2021, the California Department of Water Resources announced an unprecedented zero percent initial allocation for the SWP. Although the initial allocation was increased to 15 percent in late January, the allocation was reduced to 5% on March 18th. The outlook for water deliveries from the SWP remains grim and could necessitate significant additional measures to reduce customers' water usage, including but not limited to the installation of flow restriction devices for customers that continuously exceed their water budgets.

For the coming months, we plan to maintain focus on conserving limited water supplies to stretch them further. While the District does not have a specific request at this time, we wanted to be sure you were aware of the on-going water supply challenges. Thank you for your time and attention to this urgent issue.

Sincerely.

David W. Pedersen, P.E.

h. Oulum